NBAAA Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2009
Meeting Attendance:  Jeff Henderson, Dennis Hensch, Cris Anderson, Jeff Sampson, Al Cottingham

Next Meeting:  The board agreed that we need to have a meeting in 2 weeks.  The next meeting for the NBAAA board will be on Sunday 1/25/2009.

Baseball:  Dennis made the motion to adopt the traveling baseball organization directory as an active voting member of the NBAAA board.  Cris seconded the motion.  The motion passed with full approval.

Treasurer’s report:  The Treasurer’s report was read and approved by the committee.
Healthy community Partnership:  Al Cottingham, Planning Director of the City of North Branch, attended our meeting.  Al is actively involved with Healthy Community Partnership.  This is the committee that is paying for the initial set up of the NBAAA web site.  Their goal is to have one web site support all youth athletic groups in North Branch.
NBAAA Priorities:  Jeff Henderson asked that we prioritize our goals for the NBAAA association.  
1- The board agreed that setting and up promoting the web site is the number one priority.  With the web site up and running, we could better promote both the NBAAA and the athletic organizations that are working with.
2- D & O Insurance to protect the NBAAA members.

3- Assist with organizing the traveling basketball teams into one group by pulling the coaches together.  Organizing Traveling Baseball is an example of what we would like to do for other groups.

4- Do background checks for all coaches involved with North Branch traveling sports.
5- Investigate Insurance binders for the players and to understand the coverage that each organization has.

Organizing North Branch sports:  One of the goals of the NBAAA is to organize traveling/recreation youth sports.  We want to help pull these groups together.  Each group would have a board of members and would have a member, usually the director, become a voting member of the NBAAA.  The groups that we are interested in approaching include Soccer, Hockey, Rec baseball in North Branch, Rec baseball in Stacy, and Rec baseball in Alma Lund.  The board members will put together a list of benefits for these organizations to join the NBAAA before the next meeting.
The groups that we want to help get organized include wresting, softball, volleyball, basketball and football.
NBAAA Dues:  Cris made a motion to set up dues for NBAAA member groups.  The dues would be $1.00 per player.  There would be a dues minimum of $25.00 for an organization and maximum of $250.00.  The motion was seconded by Dennis and passed by the committee.
Communications Director:  The mission of NBAAA is to be the focal point for all organizations.  Since this is such an important item, we want to create a position for a person to be in charge of the phone number, the web site, pamphlets in the community, brochures, and publicity.  This position would help provide people with information about youth sports, in the North Branch area.

Dennis made a motion to create a standing committee for this Communications Director position.  Dennis asked that we appoint Myron to this position.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Sampson and passed by the committee.  The By Laws will need to be amended to allow this and other standing committees to be voting member positions.
Youth Rec Night:  The next item discussed was Youth Rec Night.  This will be held on 1/30/2009 from 7:00-9:30 pm.  The people working the event will attempt to turn away all kids under 5th grade, and anyone that is in 7th grade or higher.  Cris and Jeff Henderson will work on posters, and we will work with the principals of the Middle and Sunrise schools to see if we can post these near the 5th and 6th grade classrooms.  
Myron was looking for wireless speakers to be used in the cafeteria during Rec night.  He found and purchased 2 at Menards for $50.00 each (plus tax).  The speakers can be attached to an MP3 player or a CD player.  Since they can be run from 8 “D” batteries, we will not have to plug them into an outlet.

At the next meeting, we will discuss the % that other groups will receive for assisting with Rec night.

